MINUTES

ASAA Executive Meeting

Thursday November 30, 2006

Red Deer Lodge


In Attendance:
Dwayne Sheehan, President 

John Paton, Executive Director


Ian MacGillivray, Vice President 
             Lynda Bourak, Assistant Executive Director


Barb Young, Executive Member at Large
Amy Malcolm, Administrative Assistant


Maurice Richard, Director of Athletics 
Regrets: 
Sasha Levasseur, Director of Athletics


1.0 Adoption of the agenda (including amendments/additions if any)
It was moved and seconded that the agenda be approved. 

MOTION CARRIED
2.0 Adoption of the minutes from the Executive Meeting of October 23, 2006:
It was moved and seconded that the minutes from October 23 Executive meeting be accepted. MOTION CARREID
3.0 Motion to upload October 23 minutes summary to ASAA website: 
It was moved and seconded that the October 23 Executive Minutes be posted on the ASAA website following email approval from the Executive Committee.
MOTION CARRIED

ACTION: To summarize minutes and circulate to the executive for approval prior to posting.
4.0 Financial

Financial statements to November 30, 2006
It was moved and seconded that the November 30, 2006 financial statement be approved as circulated.

MOTION CARRIED
NB: It was noted that the new sponsorships should help eliminate the anticipated deficit.
Audited Statement:
The 50th anniversary grant is budgeted as a $20,000 revenue for 2005/06, but some of those dollars have not been spent. Archiving and zone receptions in 4 zones will factor into 2006/07 costs.

CIP fundraising grant: Allocated $14,000+ of the $63,700 revenue to income for 05/06 and deferred the remainder as revenue for 06/07.

It was moved and seconded that the audited statement be accepted and presented to the board 
for approval.


MOTION CARRIED


Note: In anticipation of the Audited statement being approved by the ASAA board, it was signed 
by Dwayne and Maurice. 



5.0 Reports
5.1 Staff 
Lynda
· Volleyball championships very well hosted. Live video was well-received
Concern was expressed regarding the 4A pool structure - will be addressed by Dave Johnson at APM. It was suggested that Barb be a liaison to network with people regarding the pools.  
· CIP grants. Most hosts submitted them for fall sports, however, few heard back or received a check prior to their championship. Because of the growth in applications to CIP, and the rigorous evaluation process now in place, it should no longer be a given that those who apply will receive funding.

· Football: Some concern regarding cold and the safety of frozen fields. A suggestion was made that perhaps there should be a temperature threshold at which the ASAA should consider canceling provincial games. Concern from Executive regarding how this would be decided e.g. what is the ‘official’ temperature. Suggestion was anything below -25 the game is cancelled. It was also suggested that any discussion about this item should include football people and especially requires thought regarding practical application (teams traveling only to have games cancelled and the costs involved).

ACTION: Add this issue to the agenda for January meeting. John to talk to MB, SK and Alaska for policy restrictions regarding temperature & cancellation or postponement.

· Lynda circulated a letter from Ross Sheppard regarding the provincial quarterfinal game in Fort McMurray. 

ACTION: To work on a Notice of Motion to introduce a new commissioner position.

John

· Time away with Don Horne during and September has been extensive. Lynda did a great job covering the bases in John’s absence.

· John explained that the amount of time he spent on the appeal letters from the October meeting was significant. Ongoing discussions with Gord Yake regarding the legal requirements for those letters took a great deal of time and he feels we should invite Gord to a meeting to discuss the need for such detailed responses.
· Business Plan being submitted to ASRPWF was circulated as information. Don Zabloski, John and Lynda will meet with Roger Kramers from ASRPWF for the Annual Review of ASAA.
· John emailed with the President of the Alberta Volleyball Officials Association regarding the ASAA’s desire to come up with agreement similar to what is in place for basketball wrestling and football.
· John read David McLean’s letter wherein he indicated he will not to be continuing the CN basketball scholarship.

· Sportsmanship: A family from southern Alberta writes a $400 cheque every year to sponsor the 1A basketball sportsmanship banners. Their youngest is graduating grade 12 this year and they have indicated they may direct the dollars elsewhere in the future.
5.2 
Executive:

Barb

Lindsay Thurber was proud to host the 4A girls volleyball provincial championship. It was excellent for the school to showcase their athletic program and the kids. Good for school and staff moral.



6.0 Business arising
6.1 Grande Centre Appeal: Feedback from GCHS: concern about accepting a transfer appeal. The Executive felt the letter sent to the school was sufficient. 


6.2 SMI – Sponsorship fundraising update:

 
Don Horne joined via conference call to report on sponsorship development since September, 2006. 
ACTION: John to provide a breakdown at the next meeting.

6.3 Manitoba Human Rights Case – Appeal
· Gord Yake met with the lawyer for the Manitoba High School Athletic Association. It has been decided that the MHSAA will use up to $1,000 working with our lawyer, and the other $2,000 is to assist with their legal expenses.

6.4 ASAA CEO/MLA Survey – article
There is a copy of a one page article and the complete study report on the website. 
6.5 Hall of Fame – tabled from Sept. 2006
· The executive decided there would be a category for athletes. Many top athletes get their start in high school sports. There would be less focus on officials because they get paid for what they do. The executive would like the official’s category delete it as a separate award and included instead in the “special achievement’ category. Categories will therefore become: Coach, Athlete, Athletic Administrator, and Special Achievement. 

· Questions were raised for future consideration:  Determine key things for coaches, winners, leaving it open-ended. Should this person still be teaching? Are community coaches eliminated? A deadline must be set. When are we going to present this? How many to award per category per year? Who is the selection committee?

6.6 ASPRWF Conference: Schedule circulated
· By January, the Executive were asked to let John know if they want to go. ASAA will pay for gas receipts (not mileage), conference fee, and accommodations (not teacher sub costs).
7.0 New business
7.1 Appeal: West Central High – 2nd year grade 12
Motion: It was moved and seconded to accept the West Central High appeal. 
MOTION CARRIED

Appeal: Heinsburg Community School – girl(s) playing on boys team
Motion: It was moved and seconded to accept the Heinsburg appeal
MOTION CARRIED

Action Item: Notice of Motion for May that we will have clear policy for every sport regarding participation of each gender on the appropriate team.


7.2 Ejection Policy

Dwayne discussed his opinion that the ASAA needs to have clear policy on coach/athlete discipline as a result of an ejection from a game. The Executive agreed this was something to discuss at the board level, particularly around parameters for such a policy and an effective appeal procedure where an appeal is warranted.


Action Item: Dwayne to bring forward Ejection Policy as discussion topic at APM and a Notice of Motion at the AGM.

7.3 Provincial representation deadline (pg. 56 of handbook)
· The 4A volleyball hosts expressed concern that Calgary is not following the policy of determining their provincial representatives by the Saturday preceding the provincial championship in that they play a challenge game on the Monday night prior. (Editor’s note: this challenge game is between the 4th place CSHSAA team and the independent school that has opted up to 4A). Dwayne explained the situation in Calgary that there is a clear mandate from Calgary chief superintendents that no independent private schools are to participate in zone events. 
Since the independent school cannot be part of zones, the challenge game must happen after the zone reps are determined. Other executive members offered suggestions to Dwayne as to how the challenge game could be played on the Saturday in the future so the Saturday deadline can be adhered to.
7.4 Increase in snow removal for 2006 only
Deferred to January.


7.5 Safety guidelines – possible contributions to Interschool Athletics document - $5000
· John stated that the Safety Guidelines committee is ready to embark on the next review. Feedback will be requested from hundreds possible respondents who will give feedback on the documents. The CIP grant received by ACICR was primarily to cover the cost of evaluating and printing the Physical Activity Guidelines. John suggested that perhaps the ASAA contribution could be to cover the cost of printing the Interschool Athletics Guidelines and therefore every school can have a copy. 

ACTION John to include this in the proposed budget in May.


7.6 Board Meetings: format/length, delegate costs, gender issue, student representatives
· The executive questioned the necessity of the commissioners meeting given each commissioner has time in the open forum to speak to the notices of motion for their sport. It was agreed that this meeting can be eliminated and the full board meeting can begin at 10 a.m. on the Friday.

· John commented that zones could contribute to bringing delegates to the meetings (i.e. in particular sub costs) as it appears some zones are having difficulty getting their full complement of voting delegates. Perhaps some of the difficulty is due to delegates having to pay their own sub costs, travel expenses etc.
· Lynda has heard from some zones that they sometimes have difficulty finding a female representative and if they can’t, they miss out on having their full voting strength. She questioned whether requiring a female representative is more important that allowing all zones to bring three voting delegates. The executive felt it is important to have the gender representation at the table and feels it is up to the zones to get females interested in coming.

· John brought up the idea of having student representatives at the board meetings as some other provinces do. 

ACTION
Inform board of new meeting start times for both the AGM and APM. 

Discuss idea of student representatives in greater detail at future Executive meeting.

7.7 Discussion topics for planning meeting
· Feedback regarding past APM’s and AGM’s has been that the discussion isn’t thorough enough sometimes and that often there is no real direction for moving forward. Consideration was given to not having small group discussions in favour of having the whole board discuss a few key issues. The executive agreed to try this for the APM this year.



7.8
Planning Meeting agenda review

8.0 Next Meeting: 
January 25, 2007, Edmonton
9.0 Adjournment: 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm
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